
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

April 13, 2017 

Mr. Michael LaCavera 
General Manager 
Vopak Terminal Long Beach Inc. 
401 Canal Street 
Wilmington, CA 907 44 

Dear Mr. LaCavera: 

l- <, H· 

TRANSMITTAL OF TIME SCHEDULE ORDER FOR VOPAK TERMINAL LONG BEACH INC., 
VOPAK TERMINAL LONG BEACH INC. FACILITY, SAN PEDRO, CA (NPDES NO. 
CA0064165, Cl NO. 7873) 

Our letter dated March 9, 2017, transmitted the tentative Time Schedule Order (TSO) to Vopak 
Terminal Long Beach Inc. Facility (Facility), and provided an opportunity for public comment. The 
comment submittal deadline specified was April 10, 2017. The Facility is currently regulated under 
waste discharge requirements contained in Order No. R4-2016-0142, adopted by this Regional 
Water Board on April 14, 2016. The TSO included interim effluent limitations for copper and zinc 
in discharges from the Facility through Discharge Point 001. The TSO will provide the required 
time to make infrastructure changes and implement appropriate control measures to bring the 
Vopak Terminal Long Beach Inc. Facility's discharge into compliance with the final limitations for 
copper and zinc. The interim limitations for these pollutants will expire on August 31, 2017. 

Regional Water Board staff did not receive comments regarding the tentative TSO. Therefore, 
the Executive Officer, pursuant to his delegated authority from the Regional Water Board, 
administratively issues this Time Schedule Order No. R4-2017-0104 without a public hearing. 
The TSO will become effective on April 13, 2017. 

A hard copy of this TSO will be sent only to the Discharger. Other interested parties will receive 
a copy via email. The TSO is also available on the Regional Water Board 's website: 
www.waterboards.ca.gov/losanqeles/. 

If you have any questions, please contact Rosario Aston at (213) 576-6653 or 
Rosario.Aston@waterboards.ca.qov. 

Sincerely, 

L A. rf,.,.J 
Cassandra D. Owens, Chief 
Industrial Permitting Unit 

Enclosures: Time Schedule Order No. R4-2017-0104 
cc: Mailing List 



Mr. Michael LaCavera - 2 - April 13, 2017 
Vopak Terminal Long Beach Inc. 

Mailing List (VIA Email Only) 

Ms. Robyn Stuber, Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9, Permits Branch (WTR-5) 
Ms. Becky Mitschele, Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9, Permits Branch (WTR-5) 
Mr. Kenneth Wong, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
Ms. Crystal Marquez, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
Mr. Bryant Chesney, NOAA, National Marine Fisheries Service 
Mr. Jeff Phillips, Department of Interior, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
Mr. William Paznokas, Department of Fish and Wildlife, Region 5 
Mr. Kurt Souza, State Water Resources Control Board, Drinking Water Division 
Ms. Teresa Henry, California Coastal Commission, South Coast Region 
Mr. Theodore Johnson, Water Replenishment District of Southern California 
Mr. Tim Smith, Los Angeles County, Department of Public Works, Waste Management 

Division 
Mr. Angelo Bellomo, Los Angeles County, Department of Public Health 
Ms. Betsy Weber, Environmental Defense Center 
Ms. Rita Kampalath, Heal the Bay 
Mr. Bruce Reznik, Los Angeles WaterKeeper 
Ms. Becky Hayat, Natural Resources Defense Council 
Ms. Sarah Torres, PG Environmental 
Mr. James Ashby, PG Environmental 
Mr. Steven Johnson, Heal the Bay 
Mr. Stephen Comley, Vopak Terminal Long Beach Inc. 
PG Environmental, icis-npdes@pgenv.com 


